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	WORSHIP FOR SUNDAY 6 JUNE 2010

	9.30am
	
	Mornington
	C Gibson 

	9.30 am
	
	Mosgiel
	G Watson 

	11.00 am
	
	Glenaven
	C Gibson 

	11.00 am
	
	Wesley
	G Watson 

	1.00pm
	
	St Kilda
	TBA

	6.00pm
	
	Broad Bay 
	S Grant 


EXPLORERS GROUP meets at 4-30pm on Sunday 30th, in the Mornington Methodist Church lounge. Suggested topic for discussion; The Future of the Church.

[image: image3.wmf]HOLY COMMUNION SERVICES IN JUNE

In June we will celebrate Holy Communion in all churches on the second Sunday of the month, 13 June, instead of on the usual first Sunday. The reason for this is that both Stuart and Cornelia will be representing the Methodist Church at the 150th anniversary service of Knox Presbyterian Church.

WESLEY MWF 

Meeting will be held at 1:45pm, Thursday 3rd June at the home of Mrs Daphne Harmer, 200C Oxford Street.  General Business. 

LECTURE

Professor Andrew Bradstock, The Howard Paterson Professor of Theology and Public Issues, will present his inaugural professorial lecture titled:  “Public Theology? No thanks, I'll stick with the normal kind”  Wednesday 2 June 2010, 5.30pm, University of Otago College of Education Auditorium, Union St East. Followed by drinks and nibbles.  All welcome.

MORNINGTON EVENING MWF

Our next meeting is on Mon 14 June 2010 at 7.45pm in the church lounge. Our speaker is Jeanette Gibson and the title of her talk is 'Dreams come true at Angers', and she is going to tell us about her visit there to see a 14th century tapestry. All welcome.

THE MAN WHO WROTE THE MESSIAH
The next Open Education session will be presented by Professor Colin Gibson and his topic is Handel, the great composer who wrote the Messiah and much much more glorious music for the Church. Colin will show DVDs of spectacular performances and play some of Handel’s wonderful music to illustrate his talk. Mornington Methodist Church, Galloway Street, at 7.30pm on Wednesday 16 June. Bring a friend. Charge $5 includes a light supper.

Judy Russell’s pre-talk meal will offer roast beef and Yorkshire puddings to celebrate this famous English (well, German, actually) composer. Charge $15: ring Colin Gibson (4536662) for a booking.
BROAD BAY MID WINTER CELEBRATION, Sunday 20 June.

The Broad Bay congregation invites the rest of the Parish to join them for a mid-winter pot-luck meal at 1pm on Sunday 20 June. So instead of going home to lunch after church, make up some car-loads and drive out to Broad Bay Church. Please phone Olive Bain, 478 0657 if you intend to come.

MORNINGTON CHURCH MEMBERS

If Mornington Church members would like to support the 2009-2010 APW/MWF Special Project, Supporting Youth – They’re Worth it! an envelope is enclosed in the Parish Bulletin for your donation. Please return these to Mrs Jeanette Gibson, the Mornington MWF treasurer. The New Zealand Presbyterian and Methodist churches’ youth ministries will share a portion of the money raised and the remainder will be donated to Christian World Service to support Nicaragua’s CEPAD Development programmes.  
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HOPE IS OUR SONG

Colin Gibson (phone 4536662) has a few copies of the new hymnbook, Hope is our Song, for sale at the reduced price of $25 (plus postage). This handsomely produced hymnbook would make a fine gift for a friend or yourself. As well as the best new hymns of Shirley Murray, Marnie Barrell, Bill Bennett, Bill Wallace and several Dunedin and Otago writers, it contains a number of new hymns and older favourites by Colin Gibson. The book is already into its third printing; get yours now.
OPEN EDUCATION visit to the Orokonui Eco – Sanctuary. Last Saturday’s visit to the Eco – Sanctuary was a great success. Everyone who took part enjoyed the marvellous weather (a stark contrast to what we have been experiencing during the days that followed). We enjoyed walking through a small part of the sanctuary, with its regenerating forest and bird life now fully protected from harm by predators; highly recommended for a return visit. 

CONGRATULATIONS to Vince Neaves (Mornington) on being accepted for the Rotary International Youth Exchange programme for next year.  The exchange is for one year, from January 2011, and Vince will know shortly which country he will be going to. Great news and a great opportunity! 

PUBLIC QUESTIONS NETWORK

The Methodist Public Questions Network is getting into gear and invites your help to shape it. The co-ordinating group is keen to hear what YOU believe current ‘public questions’ are. They ask that during June people and groups throughout the Church should ask themselves three questions, briefly record the answers and send them to:

Methodist Public Questions Network  mdrobertson08@gmail.com
c/o Mataiva Robertson, 20 Calvert Road, New Plymouth 4310

Ph. 06 – 769 5856

The three questions are:

1. Within your local community what are 2 – 3 area where you desire positive change? 
2. What are 2 – 3 areas of our nation’s life where you desire change so that all people’s lives are improved? 
3. For our global community, in what 2 – 3 areas would you like attention to be given to make this a better world? 

If you would like to join the Public Questions network, please give your contact details when replying.

Copies of a fuller communication for the Network are available at church, or phone Stuart at the office (466 4600).
TAX CREDIT

If you are a member of the Parish Stewardship scheme, received a receipt for your offering over the tax year April 2009 – March 2010 and have paid income tax over this period, you can claim a tax credit from the IRD. You can claim a tax credit of one third of the amount you have donated to the church up to a maximum of your income tax paid. Many members of the Parish Stewardship scheme claim this tax credit and donate some, or all, of it to the Parish. This donation then qualifies for a tax credit in the following tax year. Thus the amount given to the Parish can increase significantly each year. Such donations of tax credits are an important source of income for the Parish as weekly contributions from congregations are decreasing, and costs are increasing, from year to year. If you would like an IRD tax credit claim form (IR526) and/or instructions on how to complete the form, please contact the Stewardship Recorder for your congregation, or Parish Steward Richard Cannon. If you do direct credit the Parish with your IRD tax credit, please let Lynley Kloogh know so that she can identify your donation and give you a receipt.


WORDS, WORDS, WORDS…

Remember the song from My Fair Lady.  Eliza Doolittle’s complaint that Freddie Eynsford-Hill (I think it was) used too many words when what she wanted was action.  But she was also thinking of Professor Henry Higgins and his insistence that she pronounce her words ‘proper’.  And I recall that famous quip of Winston Churchill about Anglo-American relations – founded on long history and shared ideals but ‘separated by their common language’.  Though I’ve now discovered that something like it was said by both Oscar Wilde and George Bernard Shaw many years earlier. 

Just a few days ago, in the middle of a tense discussion about church affairs, I was unexpectedly asked:  “Do you ever preach on science and religion?”  Almost instantaneously there flashed into my memory a most significant personal encounter with words from over 50 years back. 

One of the books I somewhat regretfully discarded when we moved into our present home was A.C.B. Lovell’s The Individual and the Universe – the BBC Reith lectures of 1958.  Though I hardly understood all that Professor Lovell, the head of the Jodrell Bank Observatory was saying at that time, one concluding phrase (or the general sense of it) has remained with me always.  At that time the creation of the universe was subject of intense and often acrimonious discussion within the scientific world, even as the Jodrell Bank radio-telescope was reaching further back into time than had ever been possible. 

Lovell believed it might even be possible to get to that original creation moment.  If that were so, then what lay behind that original moment would not, he said, be for the scientist to ponder but the philosopher.  What that meant, for me at least, was the truth is not to be given expression only in the language of science.  And though I do not often venture into the field of scientific discovery in my preaching, my silence is out of respect rather than a capitulation. 

Even more recently – just last weekend, in fact – I watched a lengthy BBC documentary on Charles Darwin and evolutionary theory.  As always, when thinking of that man and his world-changing research, it is hard not to be both astonished at his perception and intrigued by his reticence.  As if his theory was a Pandora’s Box, to be kept tightly shut lest unexpected or unimagined consequences were to be unleashed on an ignorant and unthinking world.  He was deeply troubled about how his words would be read. 

All this is by way of pulling the curtain open on Trinity Sunday, when Christians again venture into a world as inexplicable and as unimaginable as that encountered by Lovell or Darwin. 

Before Jesus (and since then, too, for many of Abraham’s posterity) there was and is a God remote in God’s heaven – unknowable, except in the inexplicable events that bewilder the human mind.  God must be behind what cannot otherwise be explained.  Creation, not just of the universe but even of everyday life has its miraculous element, so God must be there.  And the God who was there at the beginning must surely be there at the end.  That apparent logic lies at the very heart of much religious belief. 

It’s the appearance (epiphany or incarnation) of Jesus that has created such a ‘word’ problem.  How does one deal with a person who claims such a unique relationship with the creator God.  Is God’s uniqueness compromised? – so would say the Jew and the Muslim.  Not so the Christian who has for 2000 years found new words and new ways for describing a traveling preacher from Nazareth who went about doing good, telling great stories, and who, according to his friends, was found alive after the execution they had witnessed. 

Trinity Sunday is one day in the year when we allow ourselves to go beyond the written record and witness of Scripture to make a greater statement of faith about the way God relates with God’s creation.  We stretch words to the limit of their meaning when we talk about one God being known in three distinct yet totally related ways. 

That’s what words are for – for making sense of what we can only partially comprehend.  What goes so wrong for us when we assert that the last word has been said – and Churches have been very good at saying that. 

Our words should be like the daily bread for which we pray – sufficient for the day – nourishing us for another and another day of wresting with God’s truth. 














Donald Phillipps

The Mission Responds to the Budget
We congratulate the government on its attempt to lower the financial burden on families through its tax package, and note the corrective measures government will take around the distortive effect of the property market on the New Zealand Economy.  We also applaud the government’s focus on productivity, investment in research and development, and in its prediction of 170,000 new jobs.  The Mission strongly supports investment in skills, and business; and in quality and efficiency in the delivery of public services.  The Mission also recognizes the tight fiscal environment the country faces and believes the National-led government has attempted, in good faith, to deal with these issues genuinely. 

However, the tax cuts are disproportionately aimed at those on higher incomes: the bottom tax rate shifts by only 2% while the top tax rate drops by 5%.  Yet New Zealand doesn’t currently have a major gap in the amount of the tax base met by the high income earners (currently earning 84% of the nation’s pay and contributing to 89% of the country’s tax).  With GST increasing, and the CPI predicted to hit 5.9% for the subsequent year the tax cuts will not compensate low and middle earning families sufficiently.  As well, the Mission expects that the overall cost of renting will increase outside of CPI, leading to additional hardship for those families.  It is well known that consumption taxes like GST fall disproportionately on the poor (as they spend the greater part of their income on GSTable goods and services) and so, while they will receive the least amount of tax relief, they will have to meet the greatest amount of the tax increase. 

The Mission’s initial analysis is that the government is pursing this policy in the hope that wealthier individuals will take their tax breaks and spend them on either debt reduction or investment.  However, the country will only benefit if that investment is domestically focused – that is, in New Zealand companies, supporting New Zealand growth.  Historically, this strategy has failed to deliver, particularly in the US, where the last round of Bush tax cuts contributed to economic decline, rather than reversing it. 

The Mission is also concerned at the likely intervention of the Reserve Bank when inflation begins its rise to 6%, and fears a tightening of the money supply may again lead to increased mortgage costs for families, and decreased returns for exporters.  If this were to come to pass, we believe the recession may be lengthened, not shortened by this budget; perhaps by as much as 18 months to 2 years.  The government’s expectation of 170,000 new jobs over 4 years is welcome news to the Mission, however as unemployment is not expected to drop below 5%, the new jobs will simply absorb the natural population growth that New Zealand would expect over the same period (between 160-180,000 people).  Although Minister English touted the budget as a skills budget, we note with concern that the major additional spending will be in Youth Guarantee, a programme that has struggled nationwide to make its enrolment targets this year due to restrictive entry conditions.  It is to be hoped that government will relax entry to this potentially valuable programme in order to see full take up next year. 

It is not clear that the increased expenditure in health will meet inflationary pressures, and so the Mission is expecting further cuts in local health spending to be absorbed by the community, and notes that the “additional” Contingency Relief Funding is actually a drop form around $64m per annum in the last 18 months to around $23m per annum for the next four years.  Given that the CRF is not automatically renewable, operating more like Lotteries funding than contract funding, it is worrying as to what will happen to services under real pressure. 

No additional expenditure has been signaled to help NGO’s deal with inflationary pressures, and given that most have not had any real increase in funding for some years, The Mission is predicting the forced rationalization and false economies of NGO mergers will continue with their likely lowering of productivity and loss of services.  There is a fairly low ceiling for economies of scale in the community sector, and it is already amongst the most efficient sectors in the economy.  Many groups are running with no depreciation costs because of the age of their assets, free volunteer effort, underpaid staff, and the use of home equipment.  Much of this disappears when agencies corporatise as a result of mergers.  Nevertheless the Mission will, like all other agencies, do the best with the hand that is dealt. 

The Mission also sees a reduction in spending on Early Childhood Education of around 15%, before $92m (7%) is put back to cover hard-to-reach families.  Given an extra 2.5% in GST, this means that middle income families accessing Early Childhood Education are likely to face some considerable increases in fees.   Early Childhood Education not only provides a fantastic foundation for children as they enter into education, providing the best entry to school, but also assists families to have both parents in the workforce – today an inescapable necessity. 

As a result, the Mission sees room for considerable concern at the measures announced in today’s budget, particularly in the impact on low and middle income families who are already struggling.  The budget potentially poses more risks to the economic recovery than it assists, and once again low and middle income families will bear the brunt of financial restructuring. 

Laura Black, Chief Executive 
PARISH BULLETIN


30th May 2010 











